



Student Council Minutes 20.10.21

Student Council Members: N, M, C, F, J, R, H, O, A, O, M, P, A, K, E, L.

Staff: SJ, SR and S.

| | Points Raised: |
|---|---|
| 1 | <p>Can we have the zip-wire repaired.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Yes, this is being repaired next week so you should find this in action from 1st November 2021. <p>Can we make the adventure playground more wheelchair friendly.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Yes, but how? Can additions be made to this area? E, K, O, N will go out and view area 21.10.21-9am <p>Could we have after school clubs. Suggested activities: Football; drama; basketball; dodgeball; swimming and cricket.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> SR & E – feedback: Thank you for this, however due to the nature of school transport this is not something we could arrange, however, there are several lunch time groups. There will also be additional clubs offered after half term. <p>J and H.</p> |
| 2 | <p>School lunches: could we have more choice. For example, cooked breakfast, Chinese food and more cold options eg sandwiches and pasta.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Reps can ask class, write list of menu ideas and number of people who would order it. Reps to feed back in next meeting to share favourite choices. A and K. |

| | |
|---|---|
| 3 | <p>We would like more equipment on the playground, there is one basketball hoop atm. Suggestions are TIC TAC TOE, Connect 4 and snakes and ladders drawn onto the ground.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Repls working party to collect ideas from classes – K will write out suggestions and share with SR via email. <p>Could we have an update on the benches.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Benches are looking lovely, Ashton to thank K and S. A and O are making benches at Pershore college to bring into school. • K |
| 4 | <p>Can we have more activities outside for first lunchbreak.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • As above, K will ask classes and feedback to SJ by 5th November 2021 • <p>Could we have bikes</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Safety would be a concern, therefore the use of the re-modelled fitness suite, Bike ability and cycling challenges in the fitness suite. We have a Bikeability event after Christmas, organised by G. <p>F</p> |
| 5 | <p>Could we have football nets for the Muga</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • SR – E has said we cannot have nets in this area as it would restrict access. <p>Can we have a monthly Tuck Shop run by KS5 with a rolling rota.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Once per month, ran by KS5 classes – on a rota. Healthy options, allergies. Look at options suitable for school which are healthy. S to feedback after SLT on 21.10.21 Working party: O, M, K and R who will work with J in the kitchen. <p>Can we set up the Common Room for KS5-5RT class</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • K has approved, next steps: form a working party to establish how to set this area up and what is required to do so successfully and meet with K. Working party: A, K, M, A, O and M who will meet with K. <p>A.</p> |

Any Other Business (AOB):

A will speak to T regarding VE day missed in school last year – could we do this again in school as a celebration? What are the plans for Remembrance? A to email to SR the feedback.

Could the school council have lanyards or a badge – costs and place order. SR to bring a photo of the lanyard and sample of badge to next meeting for discussion.

Thank you for coming to the first student council meeting and sharing your ideas. Each rep to have 3 house points 😊

Date of next meeting:

Wednesday 17th November in the ICT room. Lesson2.